
SILVER BEACH IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION 
Summer 2024 Opening Meeting 

May 25, 2024; 10:00 AM;  New Silver Beach Tennis Courts


The meeting was called to order at 10:10AM.  The meeting agenda is attached herein. 


President Comments. 
Michael Halloran welcomed all and reminded attendees that the strength of the 
Association is in its membership and their willingness to volunteer across numerous 
functions and events to make the summer a success.  Michael then introduced Board 
members:


Board of Directors Present: Michael Halloran, Ron Fernandes, Denise Foss, David 
O’Keefe, Deb Fernandes, Carolyn Halloran (as proxy for Sarah Maxwell), Andy Doherty, 
Kelly Strain, Adam Thorpe


Board of Directors introduced in absentia: John Maxwell, Meghan Rogers, Moira 
McGolrick, Katie Asack, Peter Lind, Casey Quirk, Kara Chapman


Mr. Halloran then reported that SBIA once again procured the services of the weekend 
night security team that we have used the last few years with success.


Treasurer Report: 
Ron Fernandes presented the 2024 Budget and the 2023 Actual financial results.  He 
also provided an update of the current cash position of the SBIA.  A few questions 
were answered by Ron.  Ron and Michael then discussed the Board decision to 
increase member dues for the first time in six years given the current financial realities 
of ever increasing costs.


Membership Committee: 
Adam Thorpe described the distribution of the membership package and that early 
response has been very positive.  He also discussed the distribution of beach member 
tags.  Lastly, he discussed the NEED FOR VOLUNTEERS from all of our members in 
every function and event.  A volunteer ‘whiteboard’ may be added to the beach name 
tag distribution tables for members to sign-up.


Grounds/Harbor Committee: 
Andy Doherty noted the big beach/grounds clean up is scheduled for June 22 - many 
hands are needed.  We have received a permit from Town for beach raking but have 
not been able to procure the services of a registered vendor as of yet. New signage for 
Baby Beach will be put in place.   A new bike rack will be purchased as well as a few 
new picnic tables to replace worn tables.  The raft and swim buoys are set to be put in 
place but the time of the summer beach opening June 22.




Beach Committee: 
Carolyn Halloran presented, on behalf of Sarah Maxwell, that all lifeguards have been 
successfully hired, including two returning guards.  Swim lessons for children will begin 
June 24 and once again beach events will include: Horribles Parade, 4th beach races, 
crabbing tourney and fishing tourney.  Members were reminded that Baby Beach will 
not have lifeguard coverage and use only at your own risk - it is situated on an active 
boating harbor and swimming in the harbor is not advised.


Adult Activities: 
Denise Foss discussed the adult events for the summer which include the opening 
week-end cocktail party, Illumination Night, a mid-summer themed social, and the end-
of-season cook-out.  Volunteers are needed for all events and please encourage others 
to also help out.

Michael Halloran mentioned the following adult activities will also take place: 
bootcamp, PoundFit, pickleball, corn hole, and the golf tourney.


Kids Activities & Events: 
Kelly Strain detailed a full slate of numerous activities for member children and 
grandchildren - all of which can be accessed on the SBIA summer calendar on our 
website.  The tie-dye event and the Amazing Race events are expected to be 
particularly well attended.


Movie Committee: 
Adam Thorpe discussed the summer movie season for Sunday nights at the NSB 
tennis courts.  He provided a tentative list of all dates and movie titles that are currently 
planned.  Weekly reminders will go our to members in advance of the showings.


JW NSB Store:  
Michael Halloran, as proxy for Casey Quirk, discussed the plans for the NSB store. 
Specifically, he stated on her behalf: store is scheduled to open the week of the beach 
opening and run at essentially the same hours as last year (both are dependent on the 
number of volunteers we have and the hours they can work), inventory has been 
purchased and should arrive soon (includes many new colors, themes and designs).


A brief Q&A was encouraged and speeding in NSB environs was the primary topic. 
Member Bill Dynan provided and update of discussions with the Town on this topic.


The meeting adjourned at 10:50AM.


Minutes respectfully submitted by President Michael Halloran.




SUMMER KICK-OFF MEETING 
AGENDA


MAY 25, 2024 @ 10:00 AM

   NSB TENNIS COURTS


President’s Report, Michael Halloran

• Welcome and 2024 Board Introductions

• Security/Safety Report


Treasurer Report, Ron Fernandes

• 2024 Budget

• Financial Report


Membership Committee, Adam Thorpe

• Membership Status

• Pick Up at JW NSB Store

• Volunteer Status


Grounds & Harbor Committee, Andy Doherty

• Beach Clean-Up – June 22

• Conservation Permit Update


Beach Committee, Sarah Maxwell

• Beach Activities

• Swim Lessons

• Lifeguards and Beach Monitor


Adult Activities & Events, Denise Foss/Karen Kullen

• Planned Events


Kids Activities & Events, Kelly Strain

• Planned Events


Movies, Mark/Kara Chapman

• Planned Movies


JW NSB Store, Casey Quirk

• Store Information & Events



